Henderson County Schools Transportation Department

5674 Airline Road

(270) 831-5120 Fax: (270) 831-5122 www.henderson.kyschools.us



08-13-2019

Mrs. Tracy Williams District 1
Mr. Kirk Haynes District 2
Mrs. Lisa Baird District 3
Mr. Mike Waller District 4
Mr. Wesley Smith District 5

Mrs. Marganna Stanley Superintendent

Mrs. Robin Newton Assistant to Superintendent

Transportation Department would like to get the Boards approval for the use of a school bus. The WARM center of Henderson will be departing on Saturday, August 31, 2019 for their annual trip to Holiday World. The Warm Center will be responsible for all cost. Transportation can support this if approved by the Board. I have attached the request to this letter.

Respectfully Submitted:

Ben Payne
Henderson County Schools
Director of transportation
Ben.payne@henderson.kyschoools.us
270-831-5120 270-724-0736



July 12, 2019

Mrs. Marganna Stanley Superintendent Henderson County Schools 1805 Second Street Henderson, KY 42420

Dear Mrs. Stanley,

I would like to thank you for your support of the Women's Addiction Recovery Manor in the past for sponsoring buses for our clients to enjoy a trip to Holiday World. As a part of the Recovery Kentucky Initiative, we provide long term rehabilitation for women suffering from alcoholism and addiction, allowing them to reunite with family and become functioning members of society.

Our annual trip to Holiday World is a way of showing our clients that it is possible to have fun in recovery, free from mood and mind-altering substances. It has been hugely successful in years past. This year's trip has been scheduled for August 31, 2019. We are hoping you will consider sponsoring a bus for us again this year.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. You may contact me at (270) 826-0036 if you have any questions or concerns.

Cordially,

Nicole Frields, CADC

Vice President

Women's Addiction Recovery Manor